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The Department of Law has the following comments on certain of the proposals to 

be considered by the Board of Fisheries at its meeting on Southeast and Yakutat Crab, 
Shrimp, and Miscellaneous Shellfish issues:  

 
Proposals 137 and 138:  On its face, each of these proposals would apply to both 

saltwater finfish and shellfish species.  Because the legal notice covers only shellfish for 
this meeting, the Board should be careful that any action it takes at this meeting will only 
regulate shellfish harvest.   

 
Proposal 145:  The Board probably does not have the authority to require 

enforcement officers to use a particular measuring device made from a certain material.   
 
Proposal 146:  The Board has the authority to establish an overage policy that will 

allow a margin within which a violation will not occur upon the fishermen or buyer 
meeting certain conditions.  See, e.g., 5 AAC 28.171.   

 
Proposal 164:  The proposal perhaps assumes that establishment of a subsistence 

king crab fishery would benefit only the residents of the Hoonah area, but under current 
law, all Alaskans would be able to participate in a subsistence fishery.  

 
Proposals 184 and 185:  Both of these proposals would allow different gear 

amounts for vessels with two Tanner crab permits “on board” or “registered to one 
vessel.”  While the board has the authority to accommodate more than one permit holder 
aboard a vessel by allowing more gear than would be allowed for a single permit holder, 
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it does not have the authority to make accommodations for one crab fisher who holds 
more than one permit, as it might in a salmon fishery.  AS 16.05.251(i); AS 16.43.140(c).  

 
Proposals 188, 190-191:  These proposals would all delegate authority to the 

SARDFA, the Southeast Alaska Dive Fishery Association, to determine when to start the 
dive fisheries, the maximum amount of geoducks to be harvested during each week of the 
season, and, in two proposals, the target date for ending the fishery.  The Board does not 
have the authority to delegate these decisions to a regional fishery association.   

 
Proposal 197:  This proposal would remove the current onboard observer 

requirement in 5 AAC 38.145(n).  AS 16.05.251(a)(13) requires that the Board make 
written findings on the statutory standards for onboard observer requirements in a fishery 
before establishing an observer requirement in the fishery.  It’s not clear that such 
findings have been made for the sea urchin fishery.  They are not found in the Board’s 
regulations, as is the case with the findings in 5 AAC 39.645.  If the Board wants to 
retain the observer requirement, it should make the required written findings at its 
January 2008 meeting.    

 
The proposal also requests the Board to delete the sunset clause from this 

regulation, but there does not appear to be a sunset clause in 5 AAC 38.145.   
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